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To Whom It May Concern,

It is quite concerning to me and my neighbours to learn that the YCDSB is seeking approval of the
designated site on the Copper Creek Golf Course.  Our neighbourhood is on the opposite side of
highway 27 and we are concerned with the increase in traffic and pollution if this proposed site is
approved.  In addition, building a school on this busy highway would pose a safety risk to students,
teachers, bus drivers and commuters.

YCDSB already has 2 other sites nearby (Rutherford Road & Islington Avenue; Pine Valley Drive &
Teston Road).  Why would the YCDSB need 3 sites in this area.  Having a high school at the Copper
Creek Golf Club would worsen the quality of life for the residents in our area.  Please rescind this
notion of asking the City of Vaughan to approve this proposed site as it would be very disruptive and
a high risk for all the citizens in this area.  If you need to contact me, please call 647-242-0921.

Best regards,
Robert (Rob) Mancuso
Director, Global Quality & Compliance
Apotex Inc.: 150 Signet Drive – Prefab, Toronto, ON Canada M9L 1T9
T: 416-749-9300 x7338 | C: 647-242-0921 rmancuso@apotex.com | www.apotex.com

C5
COMMUNICATION

COUNCIL – JANUARY 24, 2023
CW (PM) - Report No. 3, Item 5

mailto:Clerks@vaughan.ca
mailto:rmancuso@apotex.com
http://www.apotex.com/

